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O.D.S.P. ACTION COALITION
C/O SCARBOROUGH COMMUNITY LEGAL SERVICES, 695 Markham Rd., Suite 9, Scarborough, ON M1H 2A5

Wednesday February 20, 2013

The Honorable Kathleen Wynne

Premier of Ontario

Queen’s Park

Toronto, ON 

Dear Premier Wynne:

Congratulations on becoming Premier of Ontario. The problems facing this province are daunting and call for creative and strategic solutions. We are encouraged that your Throne Speech emphasized that “men and women with disabilities deserve a level playing field” and that you are committed to a fair society.
The ODSP Action Coalition is a network that includes disability organizations, community and social service agencies, community legal clinics, and recipients of ODSP.  We have been working together to seek improvements to the Ontario Disability Support Program since 2002.  This letter is being sent to introduce you to our organization and to request that we meet in person to continue the process of transforming this province’s social assistance programs to one that better serves the needs of the recipients of OW (Ontario Works) and ODSP (Ontario Disability Support Program). 

It is important that you understand the perspective of people with lived experience on ODSP.  Unfortunately this was not reflected in the final report from the Commission for the Review of Social Assistance in Ontario.  They did not acknowledge the fact that the amount of money that ODSP recipients have to live on is way below the poverty line. We call this “Adequacy.” 

Although our Coalition certainly supports raising the amount of assistance for people on Ontario Works, this should not be paid for through cutbacks to the incomes of people with disabilities.  Several recommendations of Ms. Lankin and Mr. Sheikh do just that:  ending the special diet allowance and the Work Related Benefit, cutting the amount of income for families of people with disabilities, and lowering the monthly support for anyone who shares accommodation.  We suggest that these recommendations are contrary to the goals of a fair society and of the Poverty Reduction Strategy.

It is encouraging that your Throne Speech indicated that you plan to allow social assistance recipients to keep more of what they earned.  The details of how you intend to do this, and whether you consider the impact on persons with disabilities, are very important.  This is another example of where the recommendations from Brighter Prospects would be good for OW recipients, but actually result in ODSP recipients who work being able to keep less money than they can under current rules.  The removal of the Work Related Benefit, together with the higher 57% clawback after the flat rate exemption, more than cancels out the benefit of being allowed to keep the first $200 one earns.  

For these reasons we stress that your government must consult in a thorough, meaningful way with people with disabilities, their families and those who work with them before implementing changes to ODSP law and policy.  

We would like to share with you the ideas we have on how to better support ODSP recipients and improve the social assistance program.  Please contact our co-secretary, Chris Ramsaroop at 416 597-5820 ext. 5151  to schedule a meeting.

Thank you,

Kyle Vose, co-chair, ODSP Action Coalition

